Dear Reviewers,

We would like to thank you for your comments and suggestions for improving our manuscript. In the following text, we discuss how we have addressed your suggestions.

Sincerely,

The authors
Reviewer 1:

The first sentence in the abstract about the aim of the research has been shortened. The second aim has been expressed in the separate sentence.  

We have added the references related to the results that pupils think about a chemical reaction as a process of adding or mixing molecules.  

We have explained that the tasks were associated with three levels of representing chemical contents, previously elaborated under the curriculum themes: Structure of Substance and Chemical Reaction and Calculations. This means that different levels of representations were known to the students before this research.
We have explained why we had used the same pre-test and the post-test on the same classroom period. In that way, it was possible to monitor the students reasoning associated with the demonstrations and the influence of them on the linking macroscopic, submicroscpoic and symbolic levels of representing chemical reactions, as well as the effects that can be expected from this period of chemistry instruction.
We have added that the discussion associated with demonstration of the reaction of hydrogen combustion had been focused on the observed change in terms of the particles involved.
We have connected our results with findings from literature. 

In the manuscript is indicated that a grade 1 is the lowest and failing grade while a grade 5 is the best grade.
Reviewer 2:
We have made some changes in the explanation of macroscopic level of the chemical reactions that explicitly indicate that chemical change had been occurred.

We have agreed with you that testing in period 2-3 weeks after research can give insight into the in-depth knowledge the students had acquired, but we wanted to monitor the effects that can be expected from one classroom period of chemistry instruction.
We have added in the Limitations section your suggestion about the choice of student for the interview.
We have added that demonstrated experiments involve the macroscopic visible indicators that chemical reactions occur, which are explained in all currently used chemistry textbooks for the seventh grade. 
We have explained that this is review lesson. We have emphasized several time in the manuscript that the students previously learned about chemical reactions. 
The symbols for aggregate states have been corrected.
